
Treasurer’s Report – RHVA AGM 30 December 2023 

For the Financial Year ended 30 June 2023 

 Independent auditors to the association have completed their audit of the RHVA financial 
records for the Financial Year ended 30 June 2023. 

 Auditors have confirmed that “…nothing has come to our attention that causes us to believe 
that the accompanying financial statements do not give a true and fair view (or are not 
presented fairly, in all material respects)”. 

 The audit report has been prepared on a going concern basis which contemplates continuity 
of normal business activities and the realisation of assets and settlement of liabilities in the 
ordinary course of business (refer Appendix 1). 

 The ability of the association to continue to operate as a going concern is dependent upon 
the ability of the association to generate sufficient cashflows from operations to meet its 
liabilities. 

 The committee of the association believe that the going concern assumption is appropriate 
and have signed off on the audit report as have our auditors. 

RHVA account balances as 29 December 2023 

Total cash at bank $412,358.66 which is made up of the following account balances: 

1. Operating Account   $13,162.03 
2. Master Plan    $39,026.10 
3. Hall     $352,877.00 
4. Pathways    $1,612.66 
5. Festival     $5,680.87 
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